



BULLETIN #9

LONG-TERM CAPITAL & ACCOMMODATION PLANNING



Decisions have been made, now what?

The accommodation review processes in Belleville, Madoc and Prince Edward County have come to conclusion.

No other accommodation reviews are underway at this time.

The final recommendations are online at www.HPEschools.ca

SUMMARY OF THE FINAL DECISIONS For September 2017

- Hillcrest School in Belleville and Pinecrest Memorial Elementary School in Bloomfield will close at the end of this school year. In September, Hillcrest students will move to Prince of Wales Public School. Pinecrest students will move to Queen Elizabeth School (Picton), creating a K-6 school.
- Prince Edward Collegiate Institute will become a 7-12 school through

the addition of Grade 7 & 8 students from Pinecrest and Queen Elizabeth (Picton).

- Centennial Secondary School will become a 7-12 school through the addition of Grade 7 & 8 students from Sir John A. Macdonald. This is being formalized following a temporary placement during this school year.
- Madoc Township Public School will become a K-8 school (currently K-6) and will welcome the returning Grade 7 & 8 students from Madoc Public School.

For September 2018

 In September 2018, Moira Secondary School and Quinte Secondary School will come together as one newlybranded school on the Moira site.

(turn over for more)

June 2017

Who to Contact

Families who have questions about their child's education should first contact the school.

If additional information is needed, please contact the school superintendent who can be reached at the Education Centre by calling 613.966.1170 or 1.800. 267.4350, or through email at information@hpedsb.on.ca

Find Out More Online

More information about the accommodation review process is online at www.HPEschools.ca

Resources online at www.HPEschools.ca

- 2015-2020 Strategic Plan, http://www.hpedsb.on.ca/ec/aboutus/2015-2020StrategicPlan.html
- Policy 15: Student Enrolment/School Capacity: Pupil Accommodation Review: About HPEDSB>Policies Procedures Resource Guides
- Ministry of Education Guide to Pupil Accommodation Reviews, https://efis.fma.csc.gov.on.ca/faab/Memos/B2016/B1_EN_attach.pdf





 The attendance boundaries for Sir John A. Macdonald School and Susanna Moodie Elementary School will be revised.

Additional recommendations require capital business cases be submitted to the Ministry of Education to request funds to build a new K-12 school in Madoc, as well as for a new elementary school and a new secondary school in Belleville.

WHAT HAPPENS NEXT?

It is our priority to ensure positive transitions for all students as they move to their new schools in September 2017.

Administrators of schools that are closing at the end of this month will be sharing plans for closing ceremonies to celebrate the school history and

honour its legacy. They will also share transition plans with students and families.

During the summer, work will be done to prepare schools to welcome incoming students. This work will be different at each school, such as painting, upgrading the data infrastructure, moving furniture, organizing programming and getting ready to welcome all students.

STUDENT TRANSPORTATION/BUSING

As usual, student transportation will be organized through Tri-Board Student Transportation Services.

The Tri-Board team will finalize any changes to routes over the summer and communicate with families.